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From:
Sent: Friday, 20 March 2020 10:24 AM
To:
Subject: FW: Webform submission from: [webform_submission:source-title]

 
 

From: ] On Behalf Of DPE PS ePlanning Exhibitions 
Mailbox 
Sent: Friday, 13 March 2020 9:59 AM 
To:  
Subject: FW: Webform submission from: [webform_submission:source-title] 
 
 
 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, 12 March 2020 9:32 PM 
To:  
Subject: Webform submission from: [webform_submission:source-title] 
 
  
  
Submitted on Thu, 12/03/2020 - 21:32 
Submitted by: Anonymous 
Submitted values are: 
Submission Type:I am making a personal submission 
First Name: Marc 
Last Name: Serafin 
Name Withheld: No 
Email:  
Suburb/Town & Postcode: Kemps creek 2178 
Submission file: [webform_submission:values:submission_file] 
Submission:  My name is Marc and I have resided here in Overett Ave since 1996,  

. We initially purchased in this area as it is central to our family members. We 
enjoy the peace and tranquility it offered as we spent vast amounts of time outside gardening, swimming in our pool 
and playing with the kids and our dog. As the projected noise levels are expected to be 25 - 35 ANEC, we expect that 
our time outside will be limited and out current way of life will change dramatically. Road traffic has increased 
dramatically due to the extra trucks required for the airport project, making locals play Russian roulette trying to get 
onto Elizabeth Dr during and around peak hour times, with this comes increased noise and frustration. This plus the 
addition of aircraft noise will end our peaceful life here. Having our property placed in the proposed green zone has 
caused us great anxiety as I, being a builder, built our house as we were planning on living here for a very long time, 
now our beloved home will be demolished to make way for a park in a noise zone. I am disappointed with the lack of 
information and changing time-lines and being kept in the dark about our area. Being placed in the green zone has 
devalued out property and sales in the local area are very much stagnant. We are unable to sell, therefor we are also 
unable to move, no one wants to buy a home that will in 3-6 years become a park. I believe as there is already a 
manufacturing business zoned in this area this would be the better option for our area. I believe the zoning should 
be changed from environmental to employment. Or acquire all land in the green zone before the opening of the first 
runway in 2026. 
 
 
URL: https://pp.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/draftplans/exhibition/western-sydney-aerotropolis-planning-package 
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